
NEAH-KAH-NIE SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 56 

Regular Board Meeting 5:30 PM 

March 11, 2024 

New DO Board Room, and Virtual 

504 N. Third Ave 

Rockaway Beach, OR 97136 

 

PRESENT 

Board Members    District Office Staff 

Sandy Tyrer, Chair    Dr. Tyler Reed, Superintendent 

Michele Aeder, Vice Chair   Mark Sybouts, Business Manager 

Kari Fleisher (absent)    Kathie Sellars, Administrative Assistant 

Renae Scalabrin    Student Representative 

Mike Wantland     Graham Stacey 

Marisa Bayouth-Real 

Joe Carr 

Board Work Session Notes 

 

Ms. Tyrer called the board work session to order at 5:31 p.m.  Dr. Reed introduced Kim Sogge and Matt 

Utterback from PointNorth. They are consulting with the District on a new five-year strategic plan.  Matt 

Utterback, Strategic Advisor from PointNorth shared that we are currently in the engagement phase of 

strategic planning.  He shared that PointNorth is a Woman, Minority owned strategic communications firm. 

Their clients are primarily in the public sector, working with municipalities, educational organizations, 

engineers, architects, construction firms and nonprofits. 

 

The goal is to engage the community in a collaborative effort to build the district’s next strategic plan.  

Through this process, we hope to identify key strengths, challenges, and opportunities from which to develop 

strategies that will improve academic outcomes and experiences to better meet the needs of children and 

families in the District.  In the end, the District will have a long document that will guide in decision making 

over the next five years. 

 

Right now, we are gearing up for the engagement phase. Target audiences are students, families, staff, board 

members, community partners, business partners, and equity priority communities: LGBTQ+ students, 

Spanish-speaking students and families as well as special education students and families.  Matt and Kim 

will be coming to the District to hold the listening sessions.  There will be community presentations facilitated 

by Dr. Reed, as well as meetings at each school, also facilitated by Dr. Reed. Matt and Kim will facilitate Key 

Partner interviews.  They shared the timeline for the process. Kim recommend that Board member be 

ambassadors of the process by attending the listening sessions on Tuesday, April 9, and Wednesday, April 

24. 

 

Mr. Wantland asked if we would have a new strategic plan by the beginning of the 2024-25 school year. Matt 

stated that it will largely be done by the beginning of the school year, there maybe some measurement tools 

that may not be quite ready, but the plan will largely be ready to go. 

 

Ms. Scalabrin asked how we identify who should attend the listening session. Matt stated that the listening 

session will be by invitation. 

 

Ms. Bayouth-Real asked how many priorities are in a strategic plan.  Matt stated normally 3-5 priorities, 

within each of the priority areas there will be goals. 

 

Ms. Aeder asked if he thought about taking advantage of the group that will be gathering at the high school for 

the health fair.  Dr. Reed shared that yes he had thought about that.  Dr. Reed stated that he has sent out 

45 invitations already. We are trying to get a diverse group of people and we are trying not to have the 

listening sessions in the schools. 

 

Board Budget Goals 

Dr. Reed stated that we should have done work in February, it is on our calendar for next February. These 

are proposed Board budget goals, they could change when we do our strategic plan.   

Present 
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The proposed goals are as follows: 

 Preserve small class sizes pre-kindergarten to 5th grade 

 Ending fund balance not to go below $8,013,400. Dr. Reed asked Mr. Sybouts why we need to 

maintain that ending fund balance. He stated that we need those funds to meet payroll and cover 

expenses until our first timber payment comes through in November 

 Maintain a high level of professional development 

 Retain current programs 

 Commitment to replacement cycle transfer costs 

a. Technology   $100,000 

b. Maintenance  $150,000 

c. Vehicle Replacement $25,000 

d. Furniture replacement $5,000 

e. Textbook adoption  $100,000 

f. Emergency Preparedness $2,000 

 

 Continued commitment to Capital Improvement Plan. Funded by Construction Excise Tax 

 Maintain adequate staffing for district goals 

 Be current with textbook adoption cycle 

 Faithful implementation of the school district’s Continuous Improvement Plan 

 

Dr. Reed shared that the Habitat Conservation Plan (HCP) did pass. Ms. Bayouth-Real asked if music is 

under consideration; Dr. Reed stated that he is working with Ms. Dilbeck to help bring music to 6th grade 

students. Ms. Bayouth-Real also asked about a CTE strand for music production. Dr. Reed is working with 

Mr. Simpson, Mr. Zaugg, and Ms. Dilbeck regarding the issues around music and band.  Mr. Carr stated that 

he has heard rumors of community members undertaking fundraising efforts to fund the music program. 

 

Ms. Scalabrin asked about the Capital Improvement Plan, she noticed that high school, middle school and 

Garibaldi all have larger expenditures; she asked what those are for? Mr. Sybouts stated that the flat roof 

portions of the middle school need to be replaced. Dr. Reed further explained that where we replaced the new 

windows and siding on the Galley that last year at the high school, the area above the new windows is leaking 

water. We will need to replace the siding. At Garibaldi Grade School, there are several different things, we 

need a new boiler, we need to put in an elevator, and chair lifts for the levels. Additionally, the chair lift at the 

high school also needs replacing. It only works about 40 percent of the time. 

 

Dr. Reed reviewed his goals with the members showing the update for the strategic plan work, the TAP grant, 

he explained the process for hiring the high school principal and appreciated all that helped with the process.  

Ms. Scalabrin thought the process was very well done. Dr. Reed stated that the board laid the groundwork 

with the superintendent hiring process. 

 

The work session adjourned at 6:24 p.m. 

 

OFFICIAL MINUTES 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chairman Tyrer called to order the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Neah-Kah-Nie School 

District at 6:30 p.m. All present stood for the flag salute. 

  

APPROVE AGENDA 

 

M-Scalabrin/2nd Bayouth-Real to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

VOLUNTEER OF THE MONTH 

Shawna Thorpe as Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School Volunteer of the Month 

Russ Crape, Nominated by Cynthia Grelck, Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School 

Work Session Notes 
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Ms. Dilbeck read the nominations presented by Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School. Both Mr. Crape and Ms. 

Thorpe received certificates from the district. Ms. Tyrer thanked them both for all they do for the district. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Approve the Minutes from the February 11, 2024, Board Meeting 

Approve the Capital Improvement Plan 

 

PERSONNEL 

Approve Superintendent Contract 

 

Administrative Hiring 

Christy Hartford as Neah-Kah-Nie High School Principal, Effective August 1, 2024 

 

Licensed Hiring 

Jamie Nugent as Garibaldi Grade School 2/3 Teacher 

24-25 Administrator Contract Extensions 

24-25 English Language Development Coordinator Contract Extension 

24-25 School Nurse Contract Extension 

 

Licensed Teacher Contract Extensions 

24-25 Nehalem Elementary Licensed Teacher Contract Extensions 

24-25 Garibaldi Grade School Licensed Teacher Contract Extension 

24-25 Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School Licensed Teacher Contract Extension 

24-25 Neah-Kah-Nie High School Licensed Teacher Contract Extensions 

 

Coach Resignation 

Jenni Stinnett as Neah-Kah-Nie High School Assistant Softball Coach 

Licensed Resignations 

Catherine Schaper as Nehalem Elementary First Grade Teacher 

Ryan Ware as Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School ELA Teacher 

 

Hiring – Coach 

Jenni Stinnett as Neah-Kah-Nie High School Head Softball Coach 

Jeff Sargent as Neah-Kah-Nie High School Assistant Baseball Coach 

Megan Adamcin as Neah-Kah-Nie High School Assistant Softball Coach 

 

Licensed Retirements 

Esther Troyer as Neah-Kah-Nie High School Counselor, Effective End of School Year 

 

NON LICENSED PERSONNEL INFORMATION - Informational Only 

Hiring 

Shawn Grimes as Garibaldi Grade School Head Custodian 

 

Classified Retirements 

Tami Jonsson as Garibaldi Grade School Instructional Assistant, Effective April 19 

 

Classified Resignations 

Patrick McConnell as Garibaldi Grade School Head Custodian 

Shawn Grimes as Garibaldi Grade School Sp. Ed. IA 

 

M-Aeder/2nd Carr to approve the consent agenda.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

Oral Communication 

Volunteer of the Month 
Continued 
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Public Input 

None at this time. 

 

Student Input 

Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School Student Presentation 

Sophia Shepard and Quinn Scalabrin presented the middle school update. The middle school report is 

attached to these minutes. Ms. Scalabrin was excited to see all the things that the middle school students are 

able to do. 

 

Staff Input, Kelly Wiley 

Ms. Wiley presented the licensed staff update. Ms. Wiley’s presentation is attached to the minutes.  

 

Written Communications 

Ms. Tyrer reviewed the various written communications. 

February Enrollment Report 

Garibaldi Grade School Howler 

Nehalem Elementary School Nugget 

Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School Newsletter 

Neah-Kah-Nie High School Pirate Newsletter 

 

THANK YOU LETTERS 

From Heaven Hartford to: 

Coast Kids 

Kathy Kammerer & Mom 

Nehalem Valley Ranch 

Gloria & Lions Club Volunteers 

Eugene Schmuck Foundation 

Chung & Judy Lee 

Nehalem Pickleball Players 

Anonymous Mohler Co-op Donor 

Tillamook Rotary Club 

Sarah Reese & Family 

From Ashley Carr to: 

Author Jennifer Ward 

The Hope Chest Board 

Jennifer at Columbia Sportswear 

Susan Jackson 

Carol Mahoney 

Tillamook County Creamery Association 

From Jen Hopkins to: 

Joanna and the CCRF Group 

Susan Jackson 

 

Ms. Scalabrin asked about the enrollment report. Dr. Reed stated that three students moved away, a foreign 

exchange student went home, one student decided to get their GED. 

 

REPORTS 

Student Health and Wellness Center Report, Gail Nelson 

Ms. Nelson shared that she likes to give the board an update on the school based health center at least once 

a quarter.  She shared that the clinic is open for medical appointments on Tuesday and Thursday from 8:30 

a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and 1:00-4:30 p.m. The clinic also has counseling appointments on three days a week. 

Tuesday and Thursday with Jenny, Wednesday with Colin. The clinic is now in its third year of operation. 

All provider visit types, both clinical, and behavioral health have seen a 77 percent increase, just the physical 

health portion is 40 a percent increase, behavioral health has increased by 136 percent. Ms. Nelson shared 
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the insurance statistics by insurance type: Oregon Health Plan (OHP) is 41 percent; other public insurance 1 

percent; private insurance was 46 percent, and no insurance is 12 percent.   

 

Ms. Nelson shared that physical health visits ramp up at the beginning of the year due to sports physicals. 

Behavioral health increases in the winter months. Then it gets better toward the end of the year. 

 

Jenni Travis has been providing support to the students by doing some teaching on Friday’s at the middle 

school on relationship skills, and then on Monday’s at the high school on thinking errors and communication 

skills. Beginning on Fridays, starting April 19th Jenni will start providing behavioral support at Nehalem 

Elementary School. 

 

Ms. Scalabrin asked about the behavioral visits increasing by 136 percent, which tells her that students trust 

the service that is being provided and more families are accessing services.  Ms. Nelson agreed. Ms. 

Bayouth-Real asked how students find out about behavioral health services. Ms. Nelson stated that it is 

typically a warm hand off, perhaps from the Family Resource Coordinators (FRC’s) or one of the school 

counselors.  Mr. Carr asked if we know if any student has been turned away because their parents opt-out. 

Ms. Nelson stated that there are two families who have opted-out. Dr. Reed asked if they track that 

information. Ms. Nelson stated that they are not. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

None at this time. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Revision to Board Policy EFA 

Dr. Reed explained the reason for the change in the policy is due to the fact that our principals have 

requested the change and our policy is more restrictive than what the state requires. 

 

M-Scalabrin/2nd Wantland moved to approve the change to policy EFA.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Request Permission under ORS 581-002-0035(3) to Count 14 Hours of Lost Instructional Time. 

Dr. Reed explained that the stated is giving us permission to excuse 14 hours of instructional hours. 

 

M-Bayouth-Real/2nd Aeder to Request Permission under ORS 581-002-0035(3) to Count 14 Hours of 

Lost Instructional Time. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Approve the 2023-24 Revised Annual Calendar 

Dr. Reed stated that we have missed four days, we need to add two days to the end of our calendar.  The 

last day for students will be Thursday, June 13 rather Monday, June 11.  

 

M-Tyrer/2nd Scalabrin moved to approve the revised 2023-24 Annual Calendar.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

FISCAL 

Payment of Bills 

February Check Register 

No Board member raised an issue with the February check register. 

 

Fiscal Summary Sheet  

February Fiscal Summary Sheet 

Mr. Sybouts did not have anything to report. 

 

24-25 Board Budget Goals 

M-Aeder/2nd Bayouth-Real moved to approve the 24-25 Board Budget Goals.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

Reports Continued 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Unfinished Business 
 
 
 
 

New Business 
Board Policy Revision 

to EFA 
 
 
 
 
 

Motion to Approve 
 
 

Request to Count 14 
Hours of Lost 

Instructional Time 
 
 

Motion to Approve 
 
 
 

Revised 2023-24 
Annual Calendar 

 
 
 
 

Motion to Approve 
 
 
 

Fiscal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board Budget Goals 
 

Motion to Approve 



Neah-Kah-Nie School Board 
Official Minutes 
March 11, 2024 
Page 6 
 

 

Statement of Economic Interest (SEI) Filing, Mark Sybouts 

Mr. Sybouts stated that the window for filing opens this Friday and ends by April 15.  Mr. Sybouts stated that 

he received an email that he would be happy to forward out to board members. He also stated that the SEI is 

a statement of economic interest, it is a way that the state can determine if board member may have an 

ethical conflict. 

 

SUGGESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Superintendent, Dr. Tyler Reed 

Dr. Reed shared the following: 

 He thanked everyone and the community for their patience on his late closure decision 

 He has applied for a couple of grants, The Stronger Connections grant, created after the Uvalde 

School shooting to help with behavioral health and safer schools. It is a $700,000 grant. The grant is 

$350,000 per year for two years. 

 We have received word that our literacy grant has been approved. This year those funds will pay 

stipends for our elementary teachers to take the LETERS training and next year it will be for summer 

support 

 Spring is here, we have baseball, softball, track and field trips 

 

Board Secretary 

Nothing to report 

 

Board 

Ms. Scalabrin wanted to congratulate Graham Stacey who will be going to State in Speech.  She is also 

looking forward to going to Cascadia Tech on Thursday as part of our collaboration within Tillamook County 

as part of our CTE programing. 

 

Ms. Bayouth-Real shared that she was able to attend Oregon Battle of the Books, also known as OBOB 

regional competition for the middle school level.  Ms. Dilbeck is working to get Battle of the Books in the 

middle school. One team was unable to make it due to weather.    

 

Mr. Wantland shared how proud he was of the process that Dr. Reed used to select the new high school 

principal. He was relieved to not hear some of the same concerns that have been expressed in the past. 

People felt that their voices were heard.  He complemented the athletic teams.  Neah-Kah-Nie seems to be 

at the top of whatever league they are playing in. Success breeds success. Our Future Natural Resource 

team went to Sweet Home and placed third. The programs that we are offering students are just excellent. He 

tells students all the time that they are students first and athletes second. He is excited to chaperone a middle 

school dance on Friday. 

 

Mr. Carr shared that the weather related call last Monday, was a good call. He had to travel north and cars 

were off the road. He also shared how cool the process for hiring principal was. The Bay City Arts center had 

an open mic last Friday night; the first thirty minutes were for kids. 

 

Ms. Aeder thanked Ms. Nelson for what she is doing. She loves the student reports. She also told Dr. Reed 

that she was on his side with the weather call. 

 

Ms. Tyrer shared something that she is very proud of, and that is our Grow Your Own Program (GYO). She 

congratulated Jamie Nugent for participating in that program and for being the first teacher to be hired as part 

of the program. Jamie was hired as a 2/3 teacher at Garibaldi Grade School.  We have two other staff 

members who participate in that program, Taylor Winder at Neah-Kah-Nie Middle School and Dani Armstrong 

at Garibaldi. 
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ADJOURN 

Hearing nothing more to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 

 

NEXT MEETING 

April 1, 2024, First Budget Committee Meeting 

April 8, 2024, Board Meeting 

 

 

Adjourn 
 
 
 
 

Next Meeting 




































